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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES. 

Yev. T. W. Moses has received a unani- 

mous call from the Beals, Maine, church 

to remain pastor for another year. 

Rev. W. W. Howe has accepted the in- 

vitation of the St. John church to remain 

pastor for another year. 

The Westchester Church was much en- 

couraged and refreshed by the quarterly 

meeting. It was an enjoyable and profit- 

able meeting. No community could throw 

open their homes more generously for the 

entertainment of the delegates. The 

expenses of the meeting were amply and 

easily met. 

Rev. F. T. Wright has accepted the in- 

vitation of Seal Cove and Wood Island, 

Grand Manan, N. B., to remain pastor for 

another year. 

The church at Seal Cove has added more 

land to their parsonage lot of late by pur- 

chase. 

The Wood Island brethren expect to be- 

gin the erection of their church about the 

middle of July. 

Rev. H. C. Archer visited Moncton on 

the 21st inst, while attending to temper- 

ance work in Westmorland and Albert 

Counties. Brother Archer reports a good 

interest in the church at Fredericton. 

At a business meeting of the Moncton 

Church on the 21st inst., Pastor S. A. 

Baker was invited by a unanimous vote to 

be their pastor for the third year. 

Rev. Henry Smith is open for corres- 

pondence with the churches to resume 

pastoral work. His leave of absence ex- 

pirés June 26th. His address is Box 473 

Halifax, N. S. 

Rev. W. B. Wiggnis was taken suddenly 

ill, so he was unable to take his services 

Sunday, 12th inst. Revs. B. Colpitts and 

J. H. Coy supplied. We are glad to learn 

that Brother Wiggins is now at his post 

again. Good report of work in Woodstock 

church and Sunday School. 

The Moncton Missionary Society held 

their monthly meeting on the 21st inst., 

Mrs. W. D. Blakney presiding. There was 

a good attendance, excellent programme, 

and a liberal offering. They will hold one 

more meeting before the meeting of the 

Alliance. 

The first District Quarterly Meeting is in 

session at Meductic as we go to press. We 

trust it will be a time of great victory. 

Members of the Hartland Praying Band 

held two services at Carlisle, Carleton Co., 

on Sunday, May 26th. 

One member was received into the 

church at Victoria on Sunday, May 26th. 

MISSIONARY REPORT BLANKS. 

The Missionary Report Forms have been 

sent to the missionary societies. Not know- 

ing the secretaries’ names the blanks 

were sent to persons in the churches or 

pastors who will kindly pass them to the 

secretaries, who will please fill them out, 

and give a statement of the work of the 

societies, and return to me, Box 272, 

Moncton, N. B., by June 15th. 

MRS. S. A. BAKER. 

The Reformed Baptist Missionary Soci- 

ety will meet (D. V.) at Beulah Camp 

Ground during the meeting of the Alli- 

ance. 

PERSONALS. 

Among those who expect to visit Beulah 

lamp Meeting for more or less of the 

meetings, are Rev. H. E. Thomas, of Sack- 

ville, N. B., and Rev. Neil McLauchlin, of 

St. John, N. B. 

A letter from Rev. Aaron Hartt, of Gas- 

tonburg, Conn., a few weeks ago, states 

that he expects to come to Beulah Camp 

Meeting this season. 

We heard indirectly that Sister Ralph 

Seeley expected to attend our camp meet- 

ings again this season. 

Brother George T. Harrop, of North- 

port, N. S., spent a few days with members 

of his family in Moncton. 

Rev. Thomas Marshall, of Fairville, St. 

John, passed through Moncton on the 20th. 

We were glad to have a short call from 

him. 

Rev. H. E. Thomas, of Sackville, spent 

Sunday, the 19th, in Moncton in exchange. 

Brother Thomas and family expect to oc- 

cupy their cottage at Beulah Gamp Ground 

this summer. 

We are sorry to learn that Brother CG. B. 

Harvey, of Seal Cove, Grand Manan, has 

heen in poor health during the spring 

months. His youngest son, Russell Harvey, 

has been called to the colors. 

Brother P. B. Hurlbert says: Enclosed 

please find my renewal for the Highway. 

We enjoy reading its clean pages very 

much, and would not be without it. 

Mrs. Levi Mullen says: Please find en- 

closed my renewal for the Highway. 1 en- 

joy reading it very much and am always 

olad when it arrives. 

A new subscriber says: I like the High- 

way, so you can send it as long as the 

amount enclosed will pay for. I am poor 

in this world’s goods, but a faith that 

reaches out for all that God has for me, 

bless his name. 

Brother Luther Hartt has taken up his 

residence in Lowell, Mass. 

Sister Mrs. E. M. Tingley has sold her 

residence at Moncton and will take up her 

permanent residence at Washburn, Maine. 

She is at Moncton at present. 

Brothers D. H. Berry, Stephen Tuck, 

Miss Berry and Mrs. Baker and the writer 

spent the time between trains (2 hours) at 

Amherst, N. S., on our way home from 

Westchester, and enjoyed a pleasant call 

at the home of Brother F. H. and Sister 

Locke. 

Brother A. G. and Sister Good, of Monc- 

ton, enjoyed a pleasant visit at St. John 

with friends on Victoria Day. 

Willie Somers, of the Depot Batt., in St. 

John, enjoyed a few days at his home in 

Victoria, returning the 22nd. 

COTTAGE WANTED. 

We can let one of the larger cottages at 

Beulah Camp Ground after the Gamp 

Meeting. Applicant is a minister. Do you 

want to let yours? 
S. A. BAKER. 

The Highway will close its 29th volume 

on June 30th, beginning its 30th year July 

15th. 

The 25th Annual Camp Meeting will 

open at Beulah Camp Ground on June 

23h 

OBITUARY. 

Mrs. George Tatton. 

The death of Mrs. George Tatton took 

place at her home in North Head, on May 

15th, in the 71st year of her age. She had 

been in poor health for several years but 

lhe end came suddenly by an attack of 

pneumonia. The deceased was a member 

of the Reformed Baptist Church and died 

trusting in Jesus. She is survived by her 

sorrowing husband and a family of eight 

children, four daughters, Mrs. Henry Dun- 

bar and Mrs. Brooks Winchester, of North 

Head, Mrs. J. L. Boyd, of Eastport, Me., 

and Mrs. Albert Cronk, of Grand Harbor; 

four sons, Joseph, Kenneth and Lloyd, of 

North Head, and Cornelius, of Castalia. 

Mrs. John Joy. 

Mrs. John Joy passed from this life, 

April 27th, 1918, at her home, Seal Cove, 

Grand Manan. She left to mourn their loss 

a husband, six sons and two daughters. 

Service was held at the house, interment 

was made in the Baptist Church cemetery, 

Rev. F. T. Wright officiating. 

Stevie P. MacMullen. 

A memorial service was held in the Re- 

formed Baptist Church, Hartland, N. B., 

Sunday afternoon, May 19th, at 3.30 

o'clock, Rev. P. J. Trafton officiating, as- 

sisted by Rev. Mr. Trites, U. B. A mixed 

choir rendered appropriate selections. 

Solos by Miss Kmma Cogswell and Miss 

Jewett were also appropriate. 

Stevie enlisted in the 140th Battalion in 

October, 1915, and was in D Company, 

which was billeted in Hartland during the 

winter. He went to England with his bat- 

talion and remained with it until it was 

broken up. He remained in England till 

early in March, 1918, when he went over 

to France in a draft to fill the 26th Bail. 

He was only in the front line three days 

when he made the supreme sacrifice. He 

was a brave soldier and liked by his com- 

rades. He was killed April 22nd and would 

have been 20 years old had he lived till 

May 24th. He was the youngest son of Mr. 

and Mrs. W. P. MacMullen. He leaves to 

mourn their loss, besides his parents, 

three sisters, Mrs. Frank Aiton, Hartland; 

Miss Sarah, in training at the city hospital, 

St. John; Miss Mary, at home; two broth- 

ers, Claud, in Hartland, and Milo, at home, 

his aged grandmother, Mrs. Stephen Mac- 

Mullen, and numerous other relatives. The 

large company in attendance revealed the 

deep sympathy felt for the sorrowing ones. 

Somewhere in France he lies today, 

In a grave with a wooden cross, 

And none but his mother can ever know 

The depth of the bitter loss. 

Mrs. Roxanna Shaw. 

Harry D. Shaw, of Nashua, N. H., ar- 

rived in Hartland on Thursday, May 16th, 

hringing for interment at Victoria the re- 

mains of his mother, Mrs. Roxanna Shaw, 

who died at his home last winter. Mr. Shaw 

was accompanied by his wife and little 

son, Perley. A number of relatives and 

friends gathered at the cemetery where a 

short service was held by Rev. P. J. Traf- 

ton, 


